## United States Senate

July 9, 2020

Dr. G. Krishna Kumar, M.D. President & Founder Devi Parashakthi Matha (Eternal Mother) Temple 551 West Kennett Road Pontiac, MI 48340

Dear Dr. Kumar,

I am delighted to recognize and celebrate the reopening of Devi Parashakthi Matha (Eternal Mother) Temple, and express my appreciation for the Temple's contributions to the Greater Detroit Area.

Opening in 1999, Devi Parashakthi Matha (Eternal Mother) Temple quickly made an impact on the community and continues to attract thousands of devotees pilgrimaging annually. The State of Michigan, as well as our Nation, benefits greatly from the religious diversity that the members of Devi Parashakthi Matha Temple and other Hindu Americans bring to our communities. As an integral part of our society, we must continue to prioritize religious and racial harmony to ensure that the rich diversity within the nation prospers to the benefit of all of us.

Again, it is my pleasure to join you in celebrating the reopening of Devi Parashakthi Matha (Eternal Mother) Temple. I wish you the very best for continued success.

Sincerely.

Gary C. Peters United States Senator